TOWN OF LAKE COWICHAN

Public Works and Environmental Services Committee
Tuesday, May 2™, 2017 at 5:00 p.m. — Council Chambers

10.
11.

AGENDA

CALL TO ORDER

INTRODUCTION OF LATE ITEMS (if applicable)
APPROVAL OF AGENDA

BUSINESS ARISING AND UNFINISHED BUSINESS

(a)

(b)
(c)

Watermain Upgrades — Update and timelines for:
(i) Wilson Rd and Park Rd —Tender Awarded and Next Steps.
(i)  Greendale Rd; and
(iii)  Ohtaki Footbridge and Greendale Trestle.

Water Treatment Plant Upgrade — Update.

Condition of Marine Circle Route Road- Update.

Ongoing Items Still Being Addressed:

(i) Sidewalks and Walking Trail for North Shore Road — Update.

DELEGATIONS AND REPRESENTATIONS

None.

CORRESPONDENCE

(a) Liam Edwards, Executive Director Local Government Infrastructure and Finance
Ministry of Community, Sport and Cultural Development, re: Clean Water and
Wastewater Fund: Project #C40157 — Lake Cowichan Sewer Treatment Plant
Upgrades —Phase 2.

REPORTS

NEW BUSINESS

(a) Boat Ramp Construction Improvements.

(b) Cowichan Ave W- Road Upgrade.

(c) CLEC Water System Upgrades.

NOTICES OF MOTION

PUBLIC RELATIONS ITEMS

MEDIA/PUBLIC QUESTION PERIOD

ADJOURNMENT
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Clean Water and Wastewater Fund

MINISTRY OF COMMUNITY, SPORT AND CULTURAL DEVELOPMENT
Local Government Infrastructure and Finance

Location: 4™ Floor, 800 Johnson Street

Mailing: PO Box 9838 STN PROV GOVT, Victoria, BC V8W 9T1
Telephone: 250-387-4060

Website: www.gov.bc.ca/cleanwaterwastewaterfund

April 26,2017

Joseph A. Fernandez

Chief Administrative Officer

Town of Lake Cowichan

PO Box 860

Lake Cowichan, British Columbia VOR 2GO0

Dear Joseph A. Fernandez:

Re: Clean Water and Wastewater Fund:
Project #C40157 - Lake Cowichan Sewer Treatment Plant Upgrades - Phase 2

Thank you for your application for funding under the Clean Water and Wastewater Fund
(CWWE).

After careful consideration, we would like to advise that the above noted project was not
selected for funding under CWWE.

The program received significantly more applications than could be funded. This decision
does not reflect on the importance of this project for your community, but rather the degree by
which the program has been oversubscribed. All applications were equitably reviewed and
given consideration for funding. The CWWF program is fully allocated.

If you have any questions, please contact Lee Johnson, CWWF Program Manager, by email
at: Lee.Johnson@gov.bc.ca.

Additional program information can be found at the Clean Water and Wastewater Fund
website: www.gov.bc.ca/cleanwaterwastewaterfund

Thank you for your interest in the CWWF. We wish you every success with your community
project.

Yours truly,

Liam Edwards, Executive Director
Local Government Infrastructure and Finance
Ministry of Community, Sport and Cultural Development

cc: Brian Bedford, Director

. Local Government Infrastructure and Finance
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